
                 Lawrence Township Trustees                                          Regular 

 
 
 

            Thursday December 29, 2020 

 

 

The Trustees of Lawrence Township met in regular session at 7:00PM. in the Charles E. 

Lundenberger Memorial Meeting Room. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Ackerman. 

All Trustees were present.  

 

The above bills were approved by the Board and checks were written.  

 

PUBLIC SPEAKS 

Fire Chief Lynch expressed his personal, & on behalf of the fire department, condolences to Trustee 

Haueter and the board of Trustees in the passing of William Haueter. Bill was a great man. Lynch 

expressed appreciation to the road crew for their work on Christmas Eve & Christmas Day for the 

snow plowing, there were no weather-related accidents in the township, during the snow storm.  

 

MEETING 

Ackerman expressed condolences to the Haueter family on the passing of William Haueter, who 

served as a township trustee for many years. Weekley advised the trustees that David Besse of the 

BZA term is expired on December 31, 2020 and he spoke with Mr. Besse & he would like to 

continue. Motion by Ackerman and seconded by Haueter to appoint David Besse on the Board of 

Zoning Appeals for a term of five years. Roll call, Ritterbeck yes, Haueter yes, and Ackerman yes. 

Weekley asked the trustees if they wanted to gift the Zoning Commission and the BZA a $50 gift card 

for their time volunteering for these boards. Motion by Ritterbeck and seconded by Haueter to 

approve a $50 gift card for the volunteers of Zoning Commission & BZA. Roll call, Ritterbeck yes, 

Haueter yes, and Ackerman yes Weekley advised that the application for the medical marijuana 

facility was withdrawn. Also, a resident is concerned about sheds and fire pits that are on her property 

and Weekley will advise residents that they need to be moved to their property. Ackerman advised 

that Kinder Morgan paperwork was sent to the prosecutor, there was a good work session prior to the 

meeting with the Bolivar Fire Department, the compost will remain open for the time being to collect 

compost and Christmas trees. 

     

 Roads and road signs were inspected and all were ok. Trustees will have a work session with the 

Bolivar Fire Dept at 6:00 pm on January 14, 2020 prior to the regular meeting.. The Board then 

discussed Township affairs in general and a motion to adjourn was made and so ordered by the 

Chairman.   

 

ATTEST:                                                      APPROVED: 

______________________, Fiscal Officer  ___________________, Chairman 

John P. McClellan.                                       Mike Haueter 

______________________, Trustee            ___________________, Trustee                

Don Ackerman                                             Matthew S. Ritterbeck    


